***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

OCTOBER 2009
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 

The village has an another opportunity to apply for a village-wide grant for improvements on residential properties through Tioga Opportunities.  A few years ago, we pursued this and did not have enough interest from the residents to meet the grant application process.  There is a minimum number of properties required to be able to apply for it.  

Soon, you will be receiving a survey from the village office so that we may find out how many people would actually be interested in this project.  Please keep an eye out for it!  We have volunteers that are willing to go door to door with these to save on the cost of mailing.  There will be a letter attached further explaining what this grant would entail and what the requirements would be from homeowners.  

If you have any questions, prior, please contact Lori DeHaas at 642-3619.  Thank you!  




Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERKS REPORT: 

We are in our new offices. Joe Onofrio was awarded the bid for these new offices and completed them in a very short time.  Thank you to the Public Works Department for all they did to get us in the offices with no lapse in service to the residents. They did a great job and worked very closely with us through the whole process of the move. We were in great need of these offices! There were four of us working out of three rooms in the old offices, one which was the conference/break room. This made our work environment very chaotic and was too distracting with all the people in and out, phone calls and no work space or shared work spaces.  Now we have room to concentrate on our tasks, individually with little distraction.  To enter the new offices, you will need to go to the back of the building, where parking is available.

We will soon begin working on our 2010-2011 budget. Before it is adopted we will hold a Public Hearing. The budget is to be adopted by February 1st, remembering that the fiscal year starts on March 1st. 

Water – Those who have electronic meters will not have to read them. For those who do not, you will need to read your meter, write it in on the meter card and return it to the office before November 1st. If you do not have an electronic meter and a card is not enclosed, please call the office at 642-8686.  We are still waiting to hear about the grant for more electronic meters. The Public Works Department will be driving through the village to read the electronic meters on November 2nd. 

Water Project – We are getting ready to begin our water project. We will begin by replacing the water storage tank, very shortly.  Hunt Engineers will be in the area for 2 to 3 weeks looking at village properties for our water project. Next spring we will begin the remaining parts of the project and hopefully finish them before the end of the year. The board has reviewed certain proposals for village residents and will likely approve the following at the October 13th meeting: We will begin billing on a quarterly basis beginning March 1st. You will be paying your bills more often, but they will be smaller ones and more manageable.  They will be billed at the same time as the Solid Waste bills, saving money for the village, and therefore the taxpayers, by combining the two. The first billing will begin on March 1, 2010.
November 2009 billing 

The current water rates are as follows: 

1st 1000 cu. ft. (minimum)
$60.00

additional cu. ft.

      .0458

Capital Charge  

1st 1000 cu. ft. (minimum)
  28.50

additional cu. Ft.

      .0014

Non-Village Residents will be charged an additional 20%.

Beginning March 1, 2010

New Rates shall be as follows:

Quarterly billing

1st 1000 cu. ft. (minimum)
$30.00

additional cu. ft.

      .0229

Capital Charge  
1st 1000 cu. ft. (minimum)
    7.25

additional cu. Ft.

      .00035

Debt Service 



  

0-500 cu. ft.


  30.00

501-6000 cu. ft.

  60.00

6001-25000 cu. ft.

250.00

25001 cu. ft. or more

400.00

Rates for water use remain the same, capital charge is lowered by almost half, and debt service fees are stated above. 

Enjoy your fall!
  


Mertie Pozzi

BRUSH AND LEAVES

Brush 


Leaves

October 6 

October 7
November 3 

November 4
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Fall weather is here and that means it is time to wrap up projects and to start to prepare for the upcoming winter weather. By the time you read this, we will have closed the trout pond park, the new offices will be complete, and we will be winterizing the office buildings. We will also have started flushing the hydrants, and you may see cloudiness in the water.  This will not be harmful and will not last long, and you can run the water a short while and it will clear up.  The DPW will be checking over the plows and sanding equipment and getting them ready to be installed on the vehicles. The final brush and leaves pick-up are October 6th & 7th and November 3rd & 4th.  Remember that the leaves need to be in paper recyclable bags, and the brush cannot be longer then 6 feet and should be in bundles at the curbside by 6 AM.  As the leaves fall, please try to keep the street drains clear.  This helps to keep the streets from flooding and will help the DPW and the Fire Department.

The solid waste has been getting better as far as the recyclables, but there is still much more that can be done.  If you have old books to dispose of, put them in to be recycled with papers and magazines. Plastic bags from all grocery stores are also recyclable with plastic bottles. Any appliances that are metal should be brought to the village barn, and we will put them in the metal pile where we can take them in all at once and get paid for them.

It appears that the reservoir will be started this fall and be on line by year’s end.  This is the first part of the water project, with the second part being started in 2010. We are still waiting to hear about the grant to purchase the remaining electronic water meters.  When we hear, we will be in contact with the residents to make arrangements to replace the old meters.
 


William Foster

CODE ENFORCEMENT:
Winter season is fast approaching, remember to keep your sidewalks snow and ice free for our pedestrians.  If you install any new heating system, you need to obtain a permit and have it inspected. If you have any questions, please call me at the Village Office at 642-8686.




William Swagler
HISTORICAL SOCIETY: 
APPLE FESTIVAL!
Come to Newark Valley Oct. 3-4 to the 30th's Annual Newark Valley Historical Society's Apple Festival!  We feature 16 musical groups on 3 stages, craft artisans selling their handiwork, great food (BBQ sandwiches, salt potatoes, vegetable soup, apple everything), historic house tours, horse & wagon rides, "make it & take it" for kids, and fun for the whole family!  We're open 10-5 both days.  $6 adults, $5 members, $4 students ages 6-18 and senior citizens.  Free parking.  The site is 1 mile north of the traffic light in Newark Valley, on Route 38, at the Bement-Billings Farmstead Museum.  Hope you can make it!  Our website has been updated.  To view the new website, please type in nvhistory.org (instead of using "favorites.")
NEWARK VALLEY DAYS THANK YOU

Thank you to all who participated in Newark Valley Days this year.  It was a great day and the weather cooperated right up until the best-ever fireworks display.  

The NV Days Committee is looking for feedback. We are looking for input as to what the community would like to see for NV Days. This is an event to have fun and celebrate life with your neighbors in a small town. As Village residents, are you interested in such an event? If so what do you want it to look like, how long should it run, what types of activities should be offered, where should it be located? Any suggestions or offers to help would be greatly appreciated. Times change and we are willing to change with them, but we need your input and help for these community events to continue. Send comments to our email address at Newark_Valley_Days@stny.rr.com. 

We are always looking for volunteers for Newark Valley Days, the Christmas Festival and Spring Easter Egg Hunt/Festival.  It’s a fun way to meet people, and the positive feeling you get from helping in your community can’t be matched!   Please consider helping.  Send us an email to: Newark_Valley_Days@stny.rr.com and we will contact you.  We have jobs for every talent. Thank you!!

TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:
The Library has been a very busy place this summer and into the fall. First the Summer Reading Program was a great success. The theme this year was “Be Creative @ Your Library”. Our first guest this year was Laura McCollum reading Skippyjon Jones with a fun Spanish flair to it. We learned a little Spanish and made Piñatas that looked like bees. Everyone went home with one. The second guest we had was Lee Rutan doing an Instrument Petting Zoo. Everyone, even the parents, got a chance to play a harp, hand bells, singing bowls, recorders and much more. Some of the children got a chance to see what it is like to be a conductor. Many other books and activities were enjoyed by all. Next year’s theme will be “Make a Splash Read”. 

Through the year, we have been getting more and more people in our community coming in to use the computers for resume writing and doing job searches on the internet. All of our public use computers now have been upgraded to Windows XP and Microsoft Office 2007. We hope this will help with the work these people need to do. The staff is here to help if we can. 

The staff is also decorating for the fall season. Kids, come in any time after October 1st and count the rats in the library, and win a prize for finding them all. Kids can also come in to get a coloring page to color at home and keep there or bring back and we will put it up as part of our fall decorations. Please have the child’s name on the front or back so we can get it back to them when we start our winter decorating.
ALUMNI CONCERT:
On Friday, October 9 at 7:00 PM, the 5th Newark Valley Alumni Concert for Scholarships will be held at the Middle School auditorium, 88 Whig Street.  The delightfully entertaining festivals of music have become popular annual events for the entire public, featuring NV alumni with extraordinary musical talent, while raising scholarship funds for graduating seniors.

Highlights of this year’s concert include the appearance of 38 former NV Select Choir students from Classes of 1998 through 2007 coming together for this one performance under the directorship of the legendary Jewel Griffith; a mother and daughter piano duet playing Gershwin’s “S’wonderful” and Moszkowski’s “Spanish Dance”; guitarists singing blues and C&W; a charming flutist; energetic Irish Riverdancers; groups singing gospel songs; a spellbinding soloist performing in her fifth consecutive concert; an extraordinary mystery pianist from Boston; and more.
The concert is open to the general public. A reception will follow the program and donations for the scholarship fund will be accepted at the door.

Thank you,

2009 NV Alumni Concert Committee
NICHOLAS WILSON MEMORIAL BIKE PARK:

Nike 6.0 is helping Newark Valley to reach their dream of having a safe place for the community’s youth to ride in honor of Nick Wilson.  The park will receive a significant build out, followed by a Banksgiving Jam.  The building crew will break ground the first week of October.
Nike 6.0 is bringing Banksgiving to Newark Valley on October 10th from 1 to 4 pm, celebrating BMX in memory of Nicholas Wilson.  Banksgiving is a BMX jam that brings together the BMX community for a session with friends, pro riders and a feast for all.  Everyone is invited to ride and celebrate the construction of the Memorial Park.  Release forms will have to be signed by all riders participating, and children under 18 must have the form signed by parent or legal guardian.  They will be provided by Nike at the day of the event, and also available to download from the Village website: www.villageofnewarkvalley.com
FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERKS OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Have a safe and happy fall.
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